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With the status of UPN "Veteran" Jakarta declared to be a State University (PTN), it is conveyed with respect that from
the results of the National PTN Committee Meeting on 22 to 23 December 2014 that the New Student Admission
System for UPN "Veteran" Jakarta TA. 2015/2016 implemented in 3 (three) ways:

1. Through SNMPTN (National Selection to Enter State Universities)
Academic Year 2015/2016 new student admissions have not gone through SNMPTN

2. Through SBMPTN (Joint Selection to Enter State Universities)
Please visit the SBMPTN website: https://sbmptn.or.id/

3. Through SMMPTN (Self-Selection to Enter State Universities)
Please visit the PENMARU website: penmaru.upnvj.ac.id

For this reason, the implementation of UPN "Veteran" Jakarta New Student Admission Batches 1 to 4 cannot be
carried out according to the planned schedule and all information regarding financial obligations and past registration
procedures is no longer valid.

For Camaba students who have paid for Batch 1 forms, they can take part in the entrance exam selection through the
SMMPTN (Mandiri) which is planned to be held after the implementation of the SNMPTN and SBMPTN.

For this information, thank you for your attention.
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